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WEEK 4: Term 6 
 

Kia Ora Parents and Caregivers 
 

Safe Cycling completed 
We have now completed our Safe Cycling unit. Last week we tested for our two major goals  

1. For the senior class pupils to test themselves out on the road and have the confidence to go up to 

the bridge and back. A license will be awarded to those pupils who never made a mistake. 

2. For the whole school to ride around the 2 bays at Kawakawa Bay and have a lunch/ sausage sizzle 

to finish the unit off. All juniors completed the ride. 

Dave and I had been very happy in the lead up to these two events. The skills and confidence the pupils 
were showing at school with our unit were achieving the goals we had set out to achieve. It was great to 
have all our pupils on bikes with helmets and to see pupils riding every break and lunch time to keep 
improving with their skills and fitness plus their growing knowledge of bikes and cycling in general. They 
were also having a lot of fun. 
A huge thanks to Jason our community constable and the parents who acted as marshals for the senior 
road trial on the Wednesday. For a number of pupils it was the first time they have ridden on our local 
road.  The senior pupils who never made a mistake will be awarded their Road License at Friday’s assembly. 
However, the confidence that all pupils gained by getting out on the road is awesome. 
Again we thank all the parents and helpers who got 43 pupils and bikes over to Kawakawa Bay on Friday 
with special thanks to Keith who took his truck and trailer. It was wonderful to see the whole school riding 
on the road and how well the seniors looked after the juniors. The seniors in their review rated this as one 
of the most satisfying parts of the study-great to see them enjoying and relishing their leadership 
responsibilities. Thanks to Andrea C for the BBQ lunch which was a great way to finish the unit. 
All personal bikes/helmets should be back home by the end of this week. We are very happy for pupils to 
still use school bikes to enjoy cycling at school. Shane has sprayed the old cycle track so we can build up our 
fitness for the Triathlon. 
 

School Athletics 
We now have a 2 week block building up to our school athletics on Friday 25 November. We will get the 
high jump going, long jump pit dug and running tracks mown. We will also practice the throwing skills of 
shot, discuss, Frisbee or gumboot depending on pupil’s age. It will be our last Inter-House competition for 
the year so we hope we can get heaps of parents to support and cheer our athletes on. We start at 10.30 
(when the weather is cooler) and finish approx. 12.45-1.00pm 
 

Kindy Visit 
Our annual visit from the 4 year olds at Kawakawa Bay Kindergarten will be this Friday from 9.30-12.00. We 
have a great relationship with Lisa and the Kindergarten and we always have a fun morning with our future 
pupils and parents. They are with Room 2 till break and the whole school joins in for tabloid type activities 
from 11.00-12.00. We finish the morning with an ice-block. It is a great opportunity for Room 2 pupils to 
show their leadership skills. 
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New Cleaner Needed 
Julie Keen who has been a great cleaner for the school for a number of years is moving away to Northland 
with her family. Her last day will be Thursday 24th November.  For anyone who wishes to apply for this 
cleaning position there is a Job Application attachment with the newsletter. It requires 2 hours per day plus 
holiday cleaning. The job has the responsibility of opening and closing the school after school hours. 
On behalf of the school community we thank Julie sincerely for her great service to the school over all her 
years. She was very supportive of the school and always gave her time to help on gala day. We wish her and 
her family all the best for the future. 
  

Remaining key dates for 2016 
 Kindy visit-Friday 18th 

 Year 8s to Hauraki –Wed 23rd 

 School Athletics –Friday 25th 

 Weetbix Triathlon Wed 7th Dec 

 End of Year Reports-Friday 9th Dec 

 Xmas in the park-Kawakawa Bay-Sunday 11th Dec-pupils are performing 

 Prize Giving –Wed 14th Dec 

 Last day of school –Friday 16th Dec 
 

  

Bullet Points 

 Assembly this week will be on Friday at 2.15-senior safe cycling awards/ Pet Day trophy 

 Dishes/ trays from my retirement lunch belonging to parents-please collect or they will end up in 

garage 

 Website-Maryn and the girls are doing a great job with website 

 
E Noha Ra 
Evan 
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Azhar and Tara here reporting for 

Student Voice. We are here to tell 

you about safe cycling.  

On Wednesday Room1 had to ride 

to the grey gates for a bike 

licence test to know if we passed. 

Some of us did not pass!!!!!! My 

riding isn’t the best but I had fun 

learning. 

At 

Kawakawa 

Bay a senior 

had to take a 

junior to 

ride with at 

Kawakawa 

Bay 
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Room 2 News   

Hi everyone,  

It is certainly a busy time of year and with the earthquake   

and tsunami warnings it has been a very eventful week. 

We have had a number of students away sick with the bugs that have been going 

around. It is definitely best to keep your child at home if they are sick. 

In Maths we have been learning about fractions- halves and quarters.   

 

We have been busy writing lots of stories…. 

The tsunami happened early in the morning. We had 

to evacuate. Some people went in the car up the 

Kaiaua hill. We put our tent up and played some games 

and then we went to sleep. After that we packed up the 

tent and went home for breakfast……By Manu 

 

Once there was a lonely monster who lived in the forest. He was 

lonely. He did not have friends. The animals were scared of the 

monster. When a fox came the monster scared the fox away. 

After t 

3hat, the monster had lots of friends.  

By Bailey 

 

I went to my Grandmas house. It was fun. I went for a walk. By 

Lilah 

 

I went to the beach and I saw fireworks.  I held one and I threw it. After that we 

went home. By John 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Ka kite ano 

Mrs. McLeod 
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School Calendar - Key Dates 

to Remember 
 

 18 November 2016 

Assembly this Friday at 2.15pm. We would love to see as many parents there as possible. Parents will 
be able to take their children home after assembly. 

 

 22 November 2016 

Senior students will again attend technology for the on Tuesday 22 November. Please remember the 

correct footwear for safety and sunhats for Term 4. The bus leaves Orere School when it arrives back 

from the Kawakawa Bay pick up approx. 8.20am. 

 

 24 November 2016 

The Board of Trustees will meet on Thursday 24th November at 6.30pm in the school staff room. 

Kerry Forse our new Principal will be attending this meeting. Minutes of the meetings may be 

accessed by parents to read and are held in the school foyer. 

 

 25 November 2016 

Athletics Day – more information to come home 

 

 16 December 2016 

Friday 16th December is the last day of the school year. We will start again on Wednesday 3rd 

February 2017. 

 

 
 

The School Calendar is now available on our website www.orere.school.nz 

 

 

 

 
 

Facebook 
 

We are on facebook! Please join our group, Orere School, to keep up to date with meetings 
information and happenings at school. 
 
 
 
 

Library Books 
 
Please have a look for library books and school readers that might be in the bookshelf or under the bed. 
Thank you.  
 

 

 

 

file://///OPSServer/officefiles/Newsletters%202016/www.orere.school.nz
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Community Care Centre  
The CCC organises and mans the Worn Again Op Shop behind the Cottage at 5 Kawakawa Bay 
/Orere Road. The money raised, is channeled back into the community to support local groups and 
activities. 

One of these is to sponsor children to holiday camps, such as Willow Park at Eastern Beach. These 
are 4 day camps, catering for Years 5-8 students and parents are asked to make a small 
contribution for these. Parents are also responsible for transport to and from all camps. 

Sonshine Ranch on Creighton’s Road, Papakura, has a number of day camps catering for those 
interested in horses and adventure. 

If you have a child/children whom you think may be interested in attending a camp and would like 
further details please contact Helen at the church office on 2922241 and leave a message or email: 
kkbaychurch@xtra.co.nz   

 

 

 Weetbix Tryathlon
Weetbix Tryathlon is Wednesday 7th December at Mountfort Park Manurewa. This is a fantastic 

event which our small but enthusiastic team really enjoyed last year. 

24 children from Orere have been entered in the Weetbix Tryathlon this year. We have been really 

lucky to get part of the entry fee subsidised (thanks to the Weetbix Foundation and Melia (HRV)) 

and the school will also pay part of the entry fee. This leaves $10.00 per family to be handed into 

the school office along with the attached registration form (below) for all students entered.  

Those students entered are: 

Toni Ryan, Alysha-Marie/Danyon Holmes, Joanne Fargher, Tara Daniel, Connor Boyce-O’Meara, 

Cohen/Logan/Keegan Boustead, Evana Biddle, TeAriki Arahanga-Mahu, Manu/Jordan Murray, 

Tatiana Chaves-Hattie, April Wyatt, Brooklyn Tossell, Floyd Morbey, Ruby McKay, Charlotte Foots, 

Jett -Davis, Marlon Whyte, Skylah Whitmore, Riley Tossell and Jese Somerville. Canon

Thank you.  

 
 

Marshalling at 440 

 

2 marshals are needed for the 440 bike event on Sunday 
20th November. This is a school fund raiser therefore we 
would appreciate parent support. Even if someone could 
give a couple of hours either morning or afternoon it 
would help. If you are able to help please ring Shane or 
Jacqui on 2922688 or 021811198.Thank you 
 
 
 

mailto:kkbaychurch@xtra.co.nz
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